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Meeting: April 20, 2021, Virtual Meeting due to coronavirus restrictions
Members Present:   
Patricia Hussey – Chair - Video

Patricia Gallagher – Vice Chair - Video
Clayton Austin – Treasurer - Video
Ruth Bandler – Secretary - Video
Carol Caputo – Video
Lisa Casazza - Video

Sharon Chang - Video
Molly Grimsley - Video

Steve Latourette - Video
Mary Lechter - Video
Jessica Russo Revand – Video
Dan Smith – Video

Debra Wright - Video
Members Absent, Excused:
Melissa Grow

Members Absent, Unexcused:
None
Staff:  
Megan DuBois – Cultural Arts Manager - Video
Visitors:

None
Pat Hussey called the meeting to order at 7:01 PM. 
Approval of Minutes for March 2021 – Ruth Bandler, Secretary (included in the read-ahead packet)
- A motion was made, seconded, and passed unanimously to accept the minutes.
Treasurer’s Report and Budget Update – Clayton Austin, Treasurer (included in the read-ahead packet)
- Clayton summarized the budget status.
- Clayton proposed reallocating a portion of the $1000 Contingency line item in the budget to cover the $600 awards for the Language Arts 123 Competition.  The original budget line item for these awards was $50.  The members agreed.

- Clayton asked Carol if she agreed with allocating $1000 from the Public Art budget to provide our funding for the Ratcliffe Park Tree Sculpture (the funding was already approved by the commission).  Carol agreed.
Cultural Arts Manager’s Report – Megan DuBois, Cultural Arts Manager (emailed to the commissioners the day before the meeting)
- Megan provided information about the upcoming Spotlight on the Arts Festival and referred the members to the CoA Rolling Calendar.

Business Update – Pat Hussey
· ArtScreen Committee - Steve Latourette (included in the read-ahead packet)
· Steve said we DO hope to hold the April 30 ArtScreen event outdoors, weather permitting.  See his report in the read-ahead packet for the details.
· Language Arts 123 Committee – Sharon Chang (included in the read-ahead packet)
· Dan submitted the following motion.

- Dan submitted a motion which was seconded and passed unanimously to approve the 2021 Language Arts Competition Winners with the following prize awards as approved by the CoA at its December 2020 meeting:


4th-5th Grade category:



First Prize – KD2 (Audrey Hebert) - $100



Runner-up – KD9 (Ezra Wincele) - $50


Adult category:



First Prize – A4 (Marisa D’Orazio) - $300



Runner-up – A7 (Dan O’Brien) - $150

· Sharon asked if we could give them certificates as well as cash awards.  She said there are leftover funds available.  Pat H asked Megan if the City’s PR staff can design them.  Megan said yes, it’s already on her “to do list,” and she will print them too.

· Sharon said these awards will be presented at the May CoA meeting.  Sharon said she would like to post the winning submissions on the City’s website; Megan said that can be done.   Megan reminded everyone that all entries will be submitted to the Virginia Room at the City of Fairfax Branch County Library for archival.  Megan said she will ask for the City Scene June issue to list the winners.
· Performance Committee – Melissa Grow, Jessica Russo Revand (included in the read-ahead packet)
· Arts Awards and Recognition Working Group – Mary Lechter
· Mary said she will contact the 2020 and 2021 Mason Award winners, the Joan Cross Award winner, and the Language Arts 123 Competition winners and ask them to attend the May commission meeting so we can present them their awards.  Clayton asked Mary to let him know about the expenditures.
· Bonita Lestina Performance Update 

· Megan thanked the committee for the list of suggested performers.  She said she’ll reach out to them during June and July (after Spotlight is over) to discuss their availability and fees.  She expects to have the final schedule ready for promotion in September.
· Steve asked about the second performance series mentioned in the committee report.  Jessica said the committee is still working on that.  The intent is to be able to take advantage of additional venues (e.g., Old Town Hall is too small for dance programs) and offer a wider variety of music styles.
· Public Art Committee (PAC) – Carol Caputo (included in the read-ahead packet)

· Debra discussed her “Rebirth” proposal.  She’s waiting for confirmation on display space.  She submitted the following motion:

- Debra submitted a motion which was seconded and passed unanimously to approve the proposal and call to artists for the Rebirth project.

· Grants Working Group – Pat Gallagher

· Pat G said the group is working on administrative issues for next year.  She said the group is seeking additional members to help with grants issues.
The meeting was adjourned at 8:10 pm.
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